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Background

These reports should have been removed from the above referenced rules in 2012 after
ORS 757.061 was codified. It appears that due to a simple oversight, these rules were
not removed in subsequent rulemaking proceedings, including the recent AR 595
rulemaking proceeding in which the Commission reviewed and updated all of its
Division 36 rules. The information required by Staff to monitor water and wastewater
companies is contained in OAR 860-036-2350 and 860-037-0625. This process
amounts to a simple housekeeping issue to update the Commission’s compliance with
its own rules.

Conclusion

As rate and service regulated water utilities are exempted from providing these reports
by statute, the Commission’s administrative rules should be updated accordingly.

Recommended Procedural Timeline

If the request to initiate the formal phase of the rulemaking is adopted before the end of
the year, it can be published in the January 2019 Bulletin with comments due by the end
of January. Staff does not anticipate a fiscal or economic impact since the rule has not
been enforced since the legislation was passed. The request to repeal the rules could
then be taken back to public meeting in mid to late February and the rules repeal would
become effective.

PROPOSED COMMISSION MOTION:

Initiate formal phase of rulemaking and issue a notice of proposed rulemaking to repeal
the rules set forth in the attachment.
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